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Praise the Lord for a great start to the new school year! I want to thank all of you who prayed for our 

opening days. The students are settled in the dorms, and the Lord is working on our campus. 

 

The day before classes started, we welcomed twenty-five area pastors on campus to meet our students. 

Our students serve throughout the school year in local churches within a two-hour radius of our campus. 

Pray that God will lead these students over the next few weeks as they choose one of these churches. You 

cannot learn to lead in the local church if you do not serve in the local church. 

 

Men were able to move into the Heath House, our newest men’s dormitory. The renovation of this house 

turned out very well. We are still in need of about $10,000 to finish paying for the renovations. Thanks to 

all of those who have helped with this project. 

 

As we start this new year, my prayer is that God will raise up a generation of men who will faithfully and 

boldly preach the Word of God. I pray that God will raise up from our midst young ladies who will marry 

preachers and love their families and ministries. I pray that people who have never heard the Gospel will 

one day be reached by someone in our student body. Ambassador has always had a single focus – the 

ministry. 

 

We are looking forward to College Days on November 6-7 and the Rekindle Youth Conference on 

November 8. If you want to encourage your teens to serve the Lord and live for Him, consider joining us 

for these events. You can learn more and register online at ambassadors.edu. 

 

September is a time for classes, homework, league softball games, and God to work in our hearts. In all 

that we do, we want to “do all to the glory of God” (1 Corinthians 10:31). Thank you for your prayers and 

support. Please keep it up! 

 

An ambassador for Christ, 

 
Alton Beal 

President 

 

 
 


